
POST OFFICE 
 

PMR  (Postmaster Relief)   

 Heather Godbey 
  
 

Post Office Phone Number:  317.539.2168 
 

Post Office Hours:  
    Monday - Friday:  10:00 a.m. — Noon  
    Saturday:         8:00 a.m. — 10:00 a.m. 
    Lobby is open 24 hours 
CLOSED:     
     Columbus Day:   Monday, October 8, 2018 
     Veterans Day Observed:   Monday,  November 12 , 2018 
     Thanksgiving:     Thursday, November 22, 2018 
     Christmas Day:   Tuesday, December 25, 2018 
 

Each year we are told the Post Office will review our office on 

whether to expand hours.  Please continue to patronize our 
post office. 

 

TOWN COUNCIL 
 

                         2018 Town Council Meetings   
 

     January 4, 2018             July 16, 2018  
     February 1, 2018             August 2, 2018 
     March 1, 2018              September 6, 2018 
     April 12, 2018              October 4, 2018 
     May 3, 2018              November 1, 2018 
     June 14, 2018              December 6, 2018 
      

Town Council meetings are held at 
the Amo Community Building @ 7:00 p.m. 

 

Everyone is welcome at the Town Council meetings. 
 

  
Town Council: 
 President  —  James “Ronnie” Travelsted 
 President Pro Tem  —  Rene Gay     
                Council Member  —  Donna Watson 
   Clerk-Treasurer  —  Lori Estes 

 

 
Town Council Board Term is  

1-1-16—12-31-19 
 

FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

 
 

 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 
     Marshal … Chris Nelson 
 

     Deputies:   Ben Oliphant        David Gunn 
                            John Vehling 

  

               Department Chaplain:   Pastor Shelly Zook 
 
 

Contact Amo Police @ 317.539.6915 
 

When Driving Through Town Remember To: 
Dim Your Lights / Observe the Speed Zone / Watch for Kids 

BUSINESSES 
 

AMO PIZZA & GENERAL STORE:  317.539.2555 
BOW WOW WALKERS - Randall Corn:   317.610.6009 
CARTER’S GARAGE - Chris Carter:   317.539.4368 
                                                        Or  317.750.7781 
EAGLE ENTERPRISES - Doug Wallace:  317.223.5877 
HARPER TRUCKING - Joe Harper:   317.539.2119 
HOOSIER TRANSMISSION REPAIR  -  Patrick Schmidt 
      317.965.9379 
MIKE’S GARAGE - Mike Bruce:  317.627.9881 
MILL CREEK TITLE - Dave Estes:  317.539.5488 
MITCHELL’s BODY SHOP - Chris Mitchell:  317.539.4288 
MITCHELL’S MUFFLER SHOP - Justin Mitchell:  317.539.5692 
QUINN’S GROOM STOP - Caroline Quinn:  317.672.8058  
              Or 317.709.2341 
WEST SIDE AIR-COOLED - Gene Noel:  317.941.3293 

OCT / NOV / DEC 

 2018 
 

Volume 13 

Issue 4 

  

CHIEF/PRESIDENT:   Dustin Strahl 
ASSISTANT CHIEF:   Kyle Johnson 
DIVISION CHIEF EMS:   Michael Alexander 
DIVISION CHIEF TRAINING:   John Turner 
CAPTAIN:   Andy Gibbs 
PIO CAPTAIN/VICE PRESIDENT:   Jerry Johnson 
TREASURER:   Annette Reach 
SECRETARY:   Judy Turner 

 

    “There’s not much to see in a small town,  

          but it’s how you look at it.” 

    (Author Unknown) 

Be sure to go to Amo Police De-
partment and Amo Fire Depart-
ment pages on Facebook and LIKE!!  
These pages have lots of important 

information to keep us informed and safe!! 
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WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 

 

Pastor Shelly Zook 
4779 Pearl St. / P.O. Box 146 
317.539.6920 
www.amo1stbaptist.org  /  shelly.zook@gmail.com 
 

Worship  -  10:30 a.m. 

  Communion Shared First Sunday of Each Month 
Everyone is Welcome! 

 

A change of season…The magnificent changing leaves re-
mind us of “how beautiful it is to let things go”.  A quote I 
read recently applies to our everyday lives.  As we reluctant-
ly let go of summer, as fall whispers in, and before we know 
it Christmas will be here. 
October at Amo Baptist 

We will be receiving nominations from congregation 
members for the Annual Kenneth C. Rhea Service Award. 
Every year we acknowledge a member of the Church for 
their service to God, family and community in following 
Kenny’s example in following Jesus Christ.  We will an-
nounce the recipient at our Annual Thanksgiving dinner on 
November 18th at the Church immediately following wor-
ship.  Everyone who knew Kenny is welcome to join us as 
well celebrate God’s gift of him. 

There will be a Children’s Fall Party in October.  Plans 
are being made now.  Watch for more details in the Church 
October newsletter. 

Watch for us at the Amo Community Building on Hal-
loween!  We will be there to join other townspeople and to 
pass out goodies. 
November… 

We will honor our Veteran’s in a special Veteran’s Day 
service on Sunday, November 11th at 10:30 a.m.   

What are you thankful for?  Often we are so inundated 
with the trials of life we forget about all we have and expe-
rience that we should be thankful for.  Practice the pause 
and reflect on God’s goodness this Thanksgiving! 
December…Come let us adore Him 
       We will assemble our Christmas Fruit Plates on Satur-
day, December 1st at 9 a.m. to join us!  We will deliver plates 
that morning after the assembly and on the Sunday follow-
ing.  If you would like to help us please COME join us.  If you 
know someone who could us a little cheer please let us 
know at 317.539.6920.  We will hold our traditional Christ-
mas Eve service on Monday, December 24th at 7 p.m. 
       Movie Night is at 6:00 p.m. on the Second Sunday of 
every month through the winter months.  Come join us for 
family- oriented movies, popcorn and fellowship.  Bring 
your own drink. 

Amo United Methodist Church 
 

 
Pastor Mike Torrance 
5036 Pearl Street / P.O. Box 84 
Amo, IN 46103 
317.509.3530 
mtorrance@indy.rr.com 

 
 

Worship Service  -  9:30 a.m. 
Sunday School  -  10:45 a.m. 

      For All Ages 
 

Communion is celebrated 2nd Sunday of each month 
 

Monthly Youth gatherings scheduled  
please call for details—Community youth invited 

 

Join us Wednesday evenings 
for games and Scripture reflection  

 

All are invited to Worship with us at all of our services 
 

Looking Forward to a cool, colorful Autumn 
 

October 31:   Halloween Treats and Fellowship 
                          in front of AMO UMC   
 
Amo UMC Contact Information: 
 

Sharon Anderson - Board Chairperson   317.491.4364 
         skanderson9262@gmail.com 
 

Mike Torrance – Pastor   317. 509.3530  
         mtorrance@indy.rr.com 
 

Bill Bratlett – Lay Leader  317.501.6676 

Mandy Anderson – Ministries Chair   317.539.4744 

Doris Thomas – Prayer Coordinator   317.539.6896 

Angel Chattin – Children’s Ministries, Prayer Coordinator 
         317.539.3357  jnachattin@tds.net 
 
Contact Pastor Mike if you are interested in additional infor-
mation regarding our church or any activities. 

  

 

 

http://www.amo1stbaptist.org
mailto:mtorrance@indy.rr.com
mailto:mtorrance@indy.rr.com
mailto:jnachattin@tds.net


Don’t Forget To 

Recycle Your Papers 

These labels are found on 
many products.  Save Yours!  

Call the school for details. 
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CONTACT INFORMATION 

4704 Pearl Street, Amo, IN 46103 
317.539.9255 

 

 
 

 
 

  

 
October 15–19:   Fall Break 
October 26:    Grandparent’s Day from 1:45—3:00 p.m. 
November 3:    Fall Bingo Begins @ 6:00 p.m. 
November 19-23:    Thanksgiving Break 
December 7:   Elves Workshop Beginning @ 5:00 p.m.  
December 22—January 4:  Christmas Break 
      School resumes Monday, January 7, 2019 
 

BE SURE TO: 

 Watch for children crossing the street. 
 Stop for the school buses when their 

lights warn us to do so. 
 
 

 

  
RAILS 
 

 RESTORE AMO INTERURBAN  
to LIBRARY SOCIETY 

 

MISS LISA BROWN — 
 Town Reading Room Attendant 
 

Reading Room Open Hours:    
      Tuesdays & Thursdays:  6 — 8 p.m. 
      Wednesdays:  10 a.m. — Noon 
      First Saturday of Each Month:  10 a.m. — Noon 
      Story Hour:  Thursdays at 7:15 p.m. 
 

 

Check out town’s terrific reading room!  All ages wel-
come!  Reading Room Attendant, Miss Lisa Brown, has 
made the room quite comfortable and compatible for all 
ages!  Great selection of books to choose from!  These 
books are all bought and paid for or donated and belong 
to all the residents of Amo.  Be proud as this is the only 
town library that we know of in the state. 
 

BOOK DONATIONS NEEDED:  Have a book you no longer 
want?  Donate it to the Reading Room.  Donate a book 
In Memory Of or In Honor Of someone. 
 

 

Recycle your 
Pop tabs! 

The School Collects 
 

                  and                 
                 

SCHOOL HOURS 
8:40 a.m. — Breakfast 

8:50 a.m.  —  1st Bell /Report to Class 
9:00 a.m. — Tardy Bell 
3:40 p.m. — Dismissal 

 

 CONGRATULATIONS TO 
Blayze Burnett for being 
the Reading Room’s 2018 
Summer Reading Top 
Reader!!  Well done, 
Blayze!  Keep reading! 

Mr. Shornden J. McCloud who 
works for Homeland Security, in 
Glynco, GA, recently visited the 
Amo Reading Room and talked 
with Miss Lisa. 
 

Family history led Mr. McCloud to 
Amo.  James Archless McCloud, 
Jr., Shornden’s great grandfather, 
was born in Henrdicks County in 
1848.  They eventually moved to 
Mercer County Missouri in the late 1850’s.  John 
McCloud, of Virginia, had a son, Archless McCloud, 
who married Susannah Paige in Hendricks County 
1840’s.  There is some information that indicates a 
family member was a blacksmith in Amo.  
 

Mr. McCloud, we are thrilled that you visited our com-
munity!  Come back any time!  

 

http://www.boxtops4education.com/
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THE TRINITY CENTER 
STOREHOUSE 
  FOOD PANTRY 
 

4794 Vine Street 
P.O. Box 75 
Amo, IN 46103 
 
 
Amo’s own local Food Pantry, The Storehouse, 
opened in October of 2017.  The pantry opened in 
what was formerly known as the Amo Friends 
Meeting (aka The Trinity Center).  The Friends con-
gregation gifted their building to the Baptist folks 
for further use of the property to benefit of the 
Amo community. 
 

To date, we have served approximately 190 people. 
The pantry operates on donations of volunteer ser-
vice, food and monetary gifts.  We welcome anyone 
with a heart to serve others and school groups who 
want to encourage community service.  We provide 
supplemental food to help families make their food 
budget stretch to meet their needs.  A Food Order 
consists of meat, canned vegetables, canned fruit, 
dried staples, cereal, eggs, milk, cheese, butter and 
some personal care items, just to name a few.  
 

The Food Pantry DONATION DAY is the second Sat-
urday of every month from 10 a.m. to Noon.  We 
SERVE CLIENTS on the third Saturday of every 
month from 10 a.m. to Noon.  You can make a 
monetary donation by mailing your check to “The 
Storehouse Food Pantry” at PO Box 75, Amo, IN 
46103.  If you would like to volunteer your service 
or organize a food drive for your local Food Pantry 
please contact Storehouse Food Pantry Director, 
Jeanne Bryant at 317.966.3812. 
 

Food Pantry Board members are:  Director—Jeanne 
Bryant, Treasurer—Jean Ellen Travelsted, Secre-
tary—Dena Travelsted, Community Members:  Sha-
ron Bruce, David Dumser, Christopher Polly, Lynn 
Smedley and Pastor Shelly Zook. 

GLEANERS FOOD BANK  
OF INDIANA’S MOBILE PANTRY 

 
 

Stilesville Christian Church  
8425 Morgan Street, Stilesville 

                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

AMO JAM 
 

 

 
 

 
Open Mic / Impromptu 

Bring your own musical instrument or voice. 
 

Can’t play an instrument or sing? 
Just come, sit back and listen! 

 

Donations accepted, but not required, 
to help offset cost of building rental and coffee. 

Feel free to bring some edible treats as well! 
 

For additional information, 
Call Bob or Sylinda Rissot @ 317.539.2783 

First Wednesday of Every Other Month 
 

4:00—6:00 p.m. 
 

2018 
 

PLEASE NOTE FOR OCTOBER ONLY—2nd Wednesday 
October 10  /  December 5 

 

2019 
 

February 6  /  April 3  /  June 5  / 
August 7  /  October 2  /  December 4   

 

NO ID Required  /  Bring Your Own Bags/Box 

EVERY TUESDAY 

EVENING  /  6:00—8:30 p.m. 
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KEEPING YOU IN THE LOOP LOOP 

AMO POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 

At the August 2, 2018, Amo Town 
Council meeting, the Town recog-
nized Doug Larimore who recently 
resigned as one of the Town's Po-
lice Department's Depu-
ties.  Doug's wife, Michelle, his 
parents, along with other mem-
bers of his family and many 
friends proudly gathered to 
honor Doug.  Marshal Chris Nel-
son presented Doug with a 
plaque and his badge and 
thanked Doug for his nine years of 
dedicated service to the Town of 
Amo.  Marshal Nelson described Larimore as "a super 
stand-up guy", "fun" and kept him (Marshal Nelson) on his 
toes!   Doug, the Town of Amo THANKS you for your many 
years of dedication and loyalty in helping protect our com-
munity.   
 

Marshal Nelson is normally in his police 
uniform at the Town Council meetings, 
and he apologized for not being in uni-
form at this meeting; he had a good 
reason—CONGRATULATIONS to Chris & 
Cara Nelson on the birth of Claire Eliza-
beth, born August 1, 2018, weighing 9 
lbs. 1 oz.!  Proud sister and brothers are 
Carley, Cameron and Collin!  Between 

the birth of Claire, back-to-school meetings and being a 
new dad, Marshal Nelson has been doing a juggling 
act!  Marshal Nelson, the Town of Amo is so happy for you 
and your family on your newest addition! 

AMO FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 

The Fire Department is grateful to Homeland Secu-
rity for their recent donation of some large ship-
ping containers.  The containers will be used for 
training purposes.   

 

“In July the Fire Department received a donation from 
9 year old Georgia Mal-
loy. Georgia and her par-
ents, Brian and Julie, 
moved to the community 
in November last year. 
Georgia took the time to 
run a Lemonade Stand 
and donated the money 
to the Amo Fire Depart-
ment!  We certainly ap-
preciate her efforts and the gesture of thinking of us 
at the Amo Fire Department.  She is pictured with her 
parents and Fire Chief Dustin Strahl.   Thank you Geor-
gia!  (Copied from Fire Department Facebook page) 

 

 

Amo Fire Station 
Saturday, December 8, 

2018 
8:00  -  11:00 a.m. 

Hot Breakfast 
Picture With Santa Available     

PLEASE REMEMBER TO 
CHECK YOUR  

SMOKE DETECTORS  
ONCE A MONTH! 

OPEN HOUSE  — October 27, 2018 
4:00  -  7:00 p.m. 

Amo Fire Department 
4543 West County Road 500 

 

Come out for Chili, fellowship with the residents 
of Amo and see our Fire Department equipment!!   

Amo Police Department had 
a booth at the Amo Fall Fes-
tival.  While keeping a 
“watchful eye” for our safe-
ty, Deputy John Vehling and 
Marshal Chris Nelson 
(pictured) handed out Cups 
and Frisbees.  Deputy David 
Gunn was on duty Saturday 
night.  Thank you, Officers!   

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiJso7l3sfdAhXl6IMKHaCYDXMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ucfd1.com%2F2014%2F10%2F31%2Fcheck-smoke-detectors%2F&psig=AOvVaw2n531jgNnFS-fieQQ3myfg&ust=153746954199
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TOWN CUSTODIAN / 
   COMMUNITY BUILDING RESERVATIONS:  
 

Our Town Custodian is Bob Collings.  Mr. Collings  
maintains the Community Building reservation sched-
ule.  He may be reached at 317.539.4615. 
 
 
 

BUILDING RENTAL RATES: 
 

 

Monday — Friday 
 

Residents — $10.00 No Kitchen 

Residents — $20.00 With Kitchen 

Non-Residents — $20.00 Kitchen or No Kitchen 
 

Saturday & Sunday 
 

Residents — $25.00  /  Non-Resident — $50.00 

VANDALIA TRAIL — Please use the Trail!   
 

Hendricks County Parks & Recreation completed 
work on the Vandalia Trail’s Amo and Coatesville 
trailhead restrooms, opening them for use in mid 
September.  The restrooms are open 7:00 a.m. to 
9:00 p.m. with automatic timer locks restricting 
access outside of those hours.  The drinking foun-
tains on these buildings are also now functional.  At 
some point this Fall, Hendricks County Parks & Rec-
reation will winterize the building’s plumbing to 
avoid freeze damage, after which the buildings will 
be closed until Spring. 
 

Enjoy the Fall colors along the trail! 

 
 

Enjoy the trail! 
 

Web Site:  nrht.org/vandalia 
Facebook page:  www.facebook.com/VandaliaTrail  
Greg Midgley, greg@nrht.org  /  Cell:  317.503.1101 

 

 

KEEPING YOU IN THE LOOP 

DOWNTOWN IMPROVEMENT PROJECT  

Assistance is needed in de-
livering meals in the Amo–
Coatesville area.  
 

If you can help, please call 
Bill Nelson @ 317.539.4732.          

TOWN OF AMO NEWSLETTER 
 

Town of Amo Newsletter is a quarterly publication. 
 

Newsletter Deadline for 2019 are: 
 

JANUARY / FEBRUARY / MARCH:  December 31 
APRIL / MAY / JUNE:  March 22 

JULY / AUGUST / SEPTEMBER:  June 21 
OCTOBER / NOVEMBER / DECEMBER:  September 20 

 

If you have submissions for the Newsletter, please e
-mail to Becky Rhea @ rarhea23@gmail.com or call 
her @ 317.281.8996.  All submissions are at the dis-
cretion of the Amo Town Council and Communica-
tion Director. 

(Continued) 

 

Thank you to Amo Pizza 
for maintaining the trash 
receptacle. 
 

The lamp posts, bench 
and trash receptacle re-
ally complement the 
new lamp posts!  New 
flower pots have recent-
ly been added as well. 

In August  a  new 
black bench was 
placed in front of the 
Post Office, and a 
black trash receptacle 
was placed at the cor-
ner of Amo Pizza & 
General  Store.   

 

TIME CHANGE 

SUNDAY 

NOVEMBER 4, 2018 / 2:00 a.m. 
 

Set Your Clocks BACK 1 Hour 

http://www.facebook.com/VandaliaTrail
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjH8f-Fyv_NAhUC3IMKHd0fAAIQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dewittchurch.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2014%2F07%2F&psig=AFQjCNEJZfE0JA4az_lKnIjF8aJRbIt-Bw&ust=1469019095
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KEEPING YOU IN THE LOOP LOOP (Continued) 

VETERANS DAY 
  Sunday, November 11, 2018 
  Observed: 
    Monday, November 12,2018 

 

 

TOWN OF AMO 9/11 DINNER 

 

 

 

These are the Amo Veterans who signed in at 
the 9/11 Dinner: 

 Darrell Mynatt      Navy 
 Dennis Watson     Marines 
 Sam Dillon             USMC 
 Bill Gray                 Navy 
 James Strahl          Army 
 Daryl Strahl           USAF 
 

Other Amo Veterans that we are aware of: 
               Carl Jackson     Navy 
 Robert Zook           Army 
               Mike Bruce            USAF 
 

If you are a Veteran in Amo and your name does not 
appear on either list above, please contact Becky @ 
317.281.8996 so you can be acknowledged in the 
next newsletter.  Thank you! 

THANKS SO MUCH  to our First Responders and 
their families for your dedication, commitment 
and service to our community’s well-being!!   We 
appreciate each of you!!  THANK YOU TO our 
Town Council for hosting this event.  Many hands 
were involved organizing, preparing for, setting 
up, decorating, and cleaning up.  Special thanks 
to Lori Estes for the delicious Chili, Dena Trav-
elsted for the delicious Coney Sauce and all those 
who donated desserts.   We are grateful for all 
who came out to honor our First Responders! 

Thank you to 
Darrell Mynatt 
for submitting 
this beautiful 

tribute!   

 

  

 

 

WE SHOULD SEEK OUT A VETERAN  

AND THANK HER OR HIM FOR OUR FREEDOM 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjw_u-wiNHPAhVq2IMKHTphAGAQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fg-a.com%2Fveteransdayclipart-2.shtml&psig=AFQjCNGe-6sk_q1lproOpMV3CPX7cKmqHA&ust=1476217313262567
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HALLOWEEN 

The Town of Amo will host Halloween at the Amo 
Community Building on Wednesday, October 31, 
2018, from 6—8:00 p.m.  The Town of Amo also in-
vites anyone who would like to hand out candy from 
this location to please contact Donna Watson @ 
317.539.2768.  Please come set up a table and watch 
the great turn out! 

 

 

 

New residents, please be aware 
that we average between 200—
300 kids. Our police department 
will be out for a safe night.  We 
do get quite a few teenagers, 
but we are accepting of these 
older kids coming to Amo for 
Halloween as it has been a tradi-
tion for them since they were 
little.     

TOWN OF AMO 2018 FALL FESTIVAL 

The Community Building will also have popcorn, 
Kool-Aid, Coffee and most importantly—
RESTROOMS!!  Thanks to all residents and the 
churches for making this something our kids will 
remember!! 

TOWN OF AMO  

TRICK-or-TREAT 

WEDNESDAY, October 31, 2018 

6:00—8:00 p.m. 

 

Besides going door-to-door be sure to visit: 

Amo Community Building 

Amo Fire Department 

Amo Pizza & General Store 

United Methodist Church of Amo 

KEEPING YOU IN THE LOOP 

Although an extremely hot day, the Fall Festival was 
well attended!  Many THANKS to the Amo Town Coun-
cil, First Baptist Church of Amo, Amo Fire Department, 
Amo Police Department, Amo Reading Room, Amo 
Pizza & General Store and the residents for coming 
together to make this event a fun festival!  Unfortu-
nately, there is not enough room to include the many 
pictures taken over the weekend!  However, most all 
of them were posted on Facebook.  Some were also 
printed in THE REPUBLICAN and HENDRICKS COUNTY 
FLYER.  If you are interested in a picture from a particu-
lar event, please contact the Communication Director. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Ffestival-collection.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F05%2FHalloween-Trick-Or-Treat-Clip-Art-(03).jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Ffestival-collection.com%2Fhalloween-trick-or-treat-clip-art%2F&docid=KQGPXVbw0tYjeM&
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In the past few years we have lost most of our 
town senior “Icons” and role models. We think 
it appropriate to pay tribute to the most senior  
who are still blessing us! 
 
Alice Pugh was born Alice Maurine Repp on May 28, 
1923, in Reeves, Wisconsin on a dairy/grain farm to 
Harry & Merle Repp.  Alice was the 2nd of five sib-
lings—Norman, wife Mabel, both deceased; Larry, wife 
Maeona, who reside in Wisconsin; Arlene, husband 
Rev. Calvin Didier, who reside in Minnesota and Gene, 
wife Betty, who reside in Alabama. 
 

Alice married Alton (Al) Pugh on November 14, 1942, in 
Inver Grove, Minnesota, while he was in WWII and on 
leave.  Al & Alice’s love produced four wonderful chil-
dren:  Maureen Jackson (Carl) of Amo, Darrell of Cali-
fornia, Ginny Spillman (Tim) of Indianapolis and Suzy 
Robinson (Jerry is deceased) of Texas.  There are 13 
grandchildren, 24 great grandchildren and 14 great 
great grandchildren!!!   
 

Al & Alice moved from  
Minnesota to Indiana in 
1951 to be closer to 
Alice’s parents who had 
already moved to Indi-
ana.  The family moved 
to Amo in 1953 because 
they were attending 
the First Baptist Church 
of Amo.   This picture was taken in 1955 and hangs on 
Alice’s wall where she resides. 
 

Alice has been a gifted piano player and piano teacher; 
she was age 90 when she taught her last student who 
was age 75!!  She was also an accomplished accordion-
ist until she was not able to hold the accordion.  Alice’s 
hobbies include MUSIC (no surprise here!), flowers, 
birds (watching and feeding).  Her memberships in-
cluded First Baptist Church of Amo, Faith Baptist, Cote-
rie Club, Amo Volunteer Fire Department Wives’ Asso-
ciation, VBS Piano Player for 40 years, Amo Centennial 
Bonnet Club.  
 

Alice’s husband, Al, was a member of the Amo Volun-
teer Fire Department for almost 50 years. 

HONORING OUR “SENIORS” 

ALICE PUGH  (Continued) 

 

One of Alice’s favorite stories to tell was:  Every Sunday 
after church we were either dinner guests or had dinner 
guests in our home, which wasn’t unusual in that time 
frame.  We enjoyed that, not only for the visiting, but 
also so we could listen to the Hoosiers speak in their 
“southern drawl”!  Sometime later we learned those we 
were visiting with loved to hear us talk in our “northern 
dialect”! 
 

The picture to the right 
was taken at Alice’s 95th 
birthday party in May of 
this year.  Suzy, Maureen, 
Darrell and Ginny proudly 
helped her celebrate!! 
 

Amo has been blessed by having the Pugh family as a 
part of our “town family”, and we are grateful for the 
many contributions made by them. 
 

Although Alice is no 
longer physically able 
to reside in Amo, we 
still consider her as 
our town’s most 
“senior”.  Let Alice 
know you are thinking about her: 
 

THANK YOU to Alice’s daughter, Maureen, for the above 
history. 
 

Note from the “Editor”:  During a recent visit with Alice, 
she broke into tears and said she was so glad her mom 
raised them the way she did.  She also teared up when 
she said that she loved God and was so glad He loved 
her!! 

 

 Alice Pugh 
 The Hearth #402 
 152 South County Road 550 East 
 Avon, IN 46123 

AMO SENIORS WHO 
PASSED  

IN 2017 & 2018 
 

     Dollie Burch    2017 
     Ruth Bryant    2017 
     Glen Hall         2017 
     Inez Rhea        2017 
     Willie Cook     2018 

The Town of Amo extends 
our sympathy to the fami-
ly of Eddie Wayne Gree-
son who departed his 
earthly life on September 
12, 2018.  Joan and fami-
ly, you are in our thoughts 
and prayers. 
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On  September 4, 1927 Ray & Lillian Lakin of Speedway, 
Indiana, were blessed with a daughter, who they 
named Mable.  She ultimately was one of 6 girls and 2 
boys for Ray & Lillian.  Her dad passed in 1936 at the 
age of 46.  Mable has one sibling living, and she resides 
in Carmel. 
 

In June of 1955 Mable married 
Loren Dillon in Indianapolis.  
Mable & Loren were blessed 
with three girls and two 
boys—Carolyn, Larry, Margie, 
Sam and Becky—all but Margie 
live in Indiana.  Margie lives in 
North Carolina.  Son, Sam, 
lives with his mom when he is not working off shore.  
Cat, Sarah keeps Mabel company.  Mable has 11 grand-
children and 27 great grandchildren. 
 

Mable & Loren moved from Linton, Indiana, to Amo 
almost 20 years ago.  They had been married almost 57 
years when Loren departed his earthly life in 2011 at 
the age of 88.  Loren was a WWII Veteran. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Mill Creek West and Mill Creek East were blessed by her 
work in the cafeterias;  she worked until she was 82 
years of age!  Amazing!!  Walking 6—8 blocks a day 
keeps Mable’s hip bones moving!  Mable likes to sew 
quilt tops, play solitaire on the computer and complete 
word searches.  She also enjoys going to the Senior Cen-
ter in Danville once a month to eat and play Bingo.   
 

Since she loves music, Mable will attend Amo Jam at 
the Amo Community Building and Coatesville when she 
still has daylight to drive in.   When son Sam is home 
they attend the Mariah Apostolic church in Indianapo-
lis. 

 

 

MABLE DILLON  (Continued) 
 
 

Mable says she is grateful to 
have Mark & Susan Belford 
as neighbors (who doesn’t 
love Mark & Susan!).  She 
also commented that 
Heather Godbey is so sweet 
to assist her when she has 
boxes at the Post Office (yes, 
Heather is terrific with the 
seniors!). 
 

We are sure glad you moved to Amo, Mable! 
 

At 91, Mable is the most senior resident living in the 
Town of Amo. 

 

HONORING OUR “SENIORS”  (Continued) 

 

Family 
Picture 
Taken 
2015 

SUE BARRY & RUTH 
FUSON HONORED 
 

In a recent visit with 
Sue Barry (pictured left) 
and Ruth Fuson, the 
newsletter “editor” and 
Ann Miller learned that 
these ladies were hon-
ored in August by their 
church, Amo United 
Methodist Church.  
 

Their plaques read: 
 

“Presented to Sue Barry In deep appreciation for 
your faithful devotion to the Amo United Method-
ist Church for 65 years of dedicated ministry in 
teaching children and serving God through your 
musical worship.  2018” 
 

“Presented to Ruth Fusion In deep appreciation for 
your endless dedication and devotion in the lead-
ership of the Amo United Methodist Church for 57 
years as lay leader friend and servant of God.  
2018” 
 

God certainly blessed this church and our community 
with these two wonderful ladies! 
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HENDRICKS COUNTY 2018 VOTING  

LOCATIONS & TIMES 

 

— IMPORTANT — 

 

Hendricks County has gone down to 

only 26 voting sites; 

however, you can vote at any site  

and AMO COMMUNITY BUILDING 

is a site!  
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TOWN OF AMO  
P.O. Box 15 

AMO, INDIANA 46103 
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Amo, Indiana 46103 

 

 

 

 
 

LOOKING AHEAD: 
 
 

   UPCOMING TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS:  
        Thursday, November 1, 2018  /  7:00 p.m.      )  Meetings @ Amo 
        Thursday, December 6, 2018  /  7:00 p.m.      )     Community Building 
 
   
  HALLOWEEN:           Wednesday, October 31, 2018 
  TIME CHANGE:         Sunday, November 4, 2018 @ 2:00 a.m. 
  ELECTION DAY:        Tuesday, November 6, 2018 
  VETERANS DAY:      Sunday, November 11, 2018 
           Observed:        Monday, November 12, 2018 
  THANKSGIVING DAY:   Thursday, 22, 2018 
  CHRISTMAS DAY:    Tuesday, December 25, 2018     
  TOWN OF AMO 2019 1st QUARTER NEWSLETTER DEADLINE:   
                                      Sunday, December 30, 2018 


